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Spring Fever has 
arrived as sports 
are getting ready to 
gear up for another 
season.  For the 
schedule for your 
favorite team - 
check out the sports 
on page 10

Scholastic Book Fair is from Thursday, 
March 7-Thursday, March 14 from 9-3:45 
each day in the elementary library. Page 5
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Three Board of 
Education seats 
are available this 
year for WCV.  For 
more information, 
go to Page 5
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As we move past the mid-point of the school year, the district enters into a very busy time.  Budget 
development continues to move forward in a positive manner and we continue to gather further 

information in terms of anticipated revenue.  In addition, students are progressing forward in their studies as the West Canada 
Valley Class of 2019 approaches the finish line this June. 

Winter Months – February and March tend to be the most difficult months of the winter season typically resulting in some 
closings and delays.  This winter at times has brought reminders of our traditional winters in this area.  As always, the safety of 
our students/staff is always a top priority during the winter months.  It is our hope that this information is being communicated 
in an efficient manner as closings/delays may cause disruption in our everyday schedules.  As always, if you have any questions/
concerns regarding closings and weather delays, do not hesitate to contact the district office.  

Budget Season – The district has devoted a great deal of time and effort building our budget for the 2019-2020 school year.  
The governor’s proposed budget has provided West Canada Valley with a slight increase in operating aid in comparison to the 
previous year.  At the same time, we anticipate much discussion in Albany during the next month as they work to pass the state 
budget.  With much of our revenue dependent on state aid, the district will watch closely as these discussions progress.  As 
always, we will work diligently to provide a program that is high quality for our students and responsible to the taxpayers.  We 
look forward to your support throughout this process. 

State Assessments-As we continue to promote strong foundation skills in our young students the district recognizes that our 
curriculum/assessment practices are an important piece of student development.  The state assessments scheduled for April and 
May provide teachers, students, and parents/guardians with academic information that combined with other information assist in 
guiding our instructional practice.  Providing the assessment results in an efficient manner has assisted the district in identifying 
areas of strength along with areas in need of improvement.  State assessments are one of several important measures by which 
we determine if a student is making academic progress.  As a reminder, grades 3-6 ELA assessments are scheduled for April 2nd – 
4th and grades 3-6 Math assessments are scheduled for May 1st-3rd.  Grades 7-8 will be participating in Computer-Based Testing 
(CBT) this year in both ELA and Math.  Grade 7 will take their CBT ELA assessment April 2nd-3rd and their CBT Math 
Assessment April 30th-May 1st.  Grade 8 will take their CBT ELA Assessment April 4th-5th and their CBT Math Assessment May 
2nd-3rd.

Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) - The new ESSA report card has identified the district based upon our assessment 
results on the Grades 7 - ELA and Math State Assessments.  As a result, the district will be working with multiple stakeholders 
including the New York State Education Department to identify areas of strength and weakness in our academic programing. This 
will lead to the development of a comprehensive plan to improve upon all academic areas as we move forward as a district.  This 
will be a great opportunity for the district to reflect upon all of its achievements as well as develop plans that will take the 
district to the next level academically.  To accomplish this, we will look at all areas of our academic program including state 
assessment results. With that said, I am encouraging all parents/guardians to assist the district in this process by having their child 
participate in the year's two day assessments.  Strong participation will provide an important piece of information to assist in our 
long-term academic planning.  In addition, Grades 7-8 will be of particular interest as we pilot computer-based testing which will 
become a part of academic assessment in the future.  As a parent/guardian, if you have any questions regarding the state 
assessment process, please do not hesitate to contact the district office.  Thank you in advance for your assistance.   

High Standards – Graduation rates including Advanced Regents and Regents Designation have been released.  West Canada 
Valley continues to rank in the top tier of schools in the Tri-County BOCES Region.  Congratulations to our graduates, 
administration, staff, parents/guardians, and the entire educational community whose support is essential to the overall success of 
the students.  Providing high quality education at West Canada Valley is a long-standing tradition that will continue for years to 
come.

Again, thank you for the continued support and we look forward to seeing you at the many events scheduled during the second 
half of the school year.  If you ever have any questions/concerns, do not hesitate to contact me in the district office.  

D.J. Shepardson - Superintendent of Schools

March 2019                                                      District Highlights  “Keeping Quality in Education “

From the Superintendent’s Desk
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Guidance Department

 SATs
May 4 

(Registration Deadline: April 5 and Late Registration Deadline: 

April 24)

June 1 

(Registration Deadline: May 3 and Late Registration Deadline 

May 22)

ACTs
April 13 

(Registration Deadline: March 8 and Late Registration Deadline March 25)

June 8 

(Registration Deadline: May 3 and Late Registration Deadline May 20)

July 13 

(Registration Deadline: June 14 and Late Registration Deadline June 24)

Advanced Placement Testing Dates

Students enrolled in an AP (Advanced Placement) class will have their tests at WCV on the following dates (no registration or fee 

required):

AP Spanish V (Spanish Language and Culture): Tuesday, May 7 at 8 AM

AP English Literature and Composition (12th grade): Wednesday, May 8 at 8 AM

AP United States History: Friday, May 10 at 8 AM

AP Calculus: Tuesday, May 14 at 8 AM

AP English Language and Composition (11th grade): Wednesday, May 15 at 8 AM

*Portfolios for AP Studio Art are due and must be submitted by Friday, May 10

Juniors interested in taking SAT or ACT exams this spring can register at www.collegeboard.org 
for SATs and www.ACTstudent.org for ACTs. Exam dates are: 

Upcoming Events!

April
1

Seniors

BOCES will be hosting an 
Open House on March 13 
from 6-8 PM for parents 

and students

College Day at Herkimer 
College: 

11th graders are invited to the 
Herkimer County Counselors 
Association’s Annual College 

Fair held at Herkimer College. 
Colleges from all over the 

state will have representatives 
available for our students to 

meet with. 

9th Grade Career Day at 
Herkimer College:

 All Freshman will get the 
opportunity to meet with 

several different 
professionals of their 

choice at this annual event.

Sophomore Visitation Day at 
Herkimer BOCES: 

10th graders interested in 
Career Tech programs at 

BOCES and encouraged to 
attend this trip to visit 2 

different programs of their 
interest.

Scholarships are available to all 
students in the Guidance 

Office. Check back weekly as 
they come available. The 

guidance webpage also has 
descriptions of available 

scholarships and due dates. 
Bring in acceptance letters to 

the Guidance Office as soon as 
possible!

March
18

March
6

March
13

http://www.collegeboard.org/
http://www.collegeboard.org/
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The WCV Drama Club will be presenting a hilarious 
comedy, Nun of Your Business written by Craig Sadaro, on 
Friday, March 22 and Saturday, March 23 at 7 pm in the 
WCV auditorium.  

✓This family-fun adventure features the nuns of 
St. Fermildas, Sister Mother of Mercy (Faith 
Stewart), Sister Lily of the Field (Lily Bauder), 
Sister Boniface the Eager (Jacqualynn Bender), 
Sister Harold the Great (Audrey Campbell), 
and Sister Mary of the Lambs (Catherine 
Christensen) as they fight against all odds to 
save their parish convent.  The action is non-
stop as two former students, Carole Lane (Baily 
Jackson) and Carin Lane (Samantha Raymo), 
step in to exact revenge, then seek salvation, 
and a local business man, Caldwell Crumwell 
(Ryan Soron), attempts to buy their building 
right out from under them.  Fortunately, a well-
meaning, also homeless, lawyer (Clayton Davis), 
steps in to help them, despite the fact that two 
local mechanics, Roz (Summer Hoover) and 
Mae (Adia Clarke), attempt to knock off one of 
the nuns who is destined to inherit their 
business.  As the nuns strive to help various 
homeless citizens, including Tessa (Alina Kichuk) 
and her  family, a church fair that is planned 
almost ends in disaster when Elmo Kranz 
(Matthew Lape) tries to reclaim his star 
attraction, the famous Dane and Lane.  All of 
these plot twists, along with an original 
student-generated rock number, and a very 
cute pup, add up to a great show for all!  
Tickets are $5.00 and are available from any 
Drama Club member or at the door.  

All-County II Music Festival

Congratulations to the following students 
who have been chosen to represent our 
school on March 15th & 16th at the 
Herkimer County All County II Music Festival 
to be held at Mount Markham High School. In 
the Elementary Band are Emma Canelo, Scott 
Coffin, Nate Cornacchia, Grayce Harvey, 
Jackson King, Dominic Lekki, Gregory Lekki, 
Audrah Lyon-Saunders, Olivia Ray, John Tolpa 
and Curnin Wallace-Eaton. Singing in the 
Junior High Chorus are Olivia Clark, Zackary 
Comstock, Madilyn Connor, Joshua Conover, 
Kadence Gage, Joshua Grabowski, Hailey 
Haynes-Davis, Renee’ Jenkins, Lindsay Pierson, 
Blake Reese, Lydia Reimer, and Gabby 
Schrader.   Senior Band members include: 
Jacqualynn Bender, Maggie Burdick, Caeli 
Campbell, Catherine Christensen, Jenna 
DeSantis, Kaylin Gee, Summer Hoover, Jessica 
Lindsay, Iris Pellani, Trinity Randt, Samantha 
Raymo, Logan Steates, Tom Tolpa, and Morgan 
Warney.
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Board Seat Vacancies
Petitions are available in the District Office for candidates interested in running for a seat on the 
School Board.  Qualified district residents will be electing (3) members to the Board of Education on 
May 21 of this year Mrs. Jessica Bartlett, and Mrs. Karen Murphy, and Mrs. Shawn Schultz terms expire 
on June 30, 2019.

To qualify for membership on a school board an individual:

• Must be able to read and write 

• Must be a qualified voter of the district; that is, a citizen of the United States, at least 18 years of age or older, and not 
adjudged to be an incompetent 

• Must be and have been a resident (but need not be a taxpayer) of the district for a continuous and uninterrupted period of 
at least one year immediately before the election 

• May not have been removed from any school district office within the preceding year 

• May not reside with another member of the same school board as a member of the same family 

• May not be a current employee of the school board 

• May not simultaneously hold another incompatible public office

Candidate’s petitions must be returned to the District Clerk’s office no later than 5:00 PM on April 22, 2019 and must contain a 
minimum of 25 qualified voters’ signatures.

If you have any questions regarding petitions for a seat on the Board of Education please contact me at 845-6800, extension 380 or 
e-mail to KSheets@westcanada.org.

We have completed our phone upgrade and as a 

result phone extensions have changed.  Please note 

the following extensions: 

Elementary Office - 1100

Elementary Nurse - 1152

Business Office - 3383

District Office - 3380

MS/HS Office - 3300

MS/HS Nurse - 3352

Transportation - 3401

Buildings and Grounds - 3385

Food Service - 3360

The Scholastic Book Fair will be  
from Thursday, March 7th to 

Thursday, March 14th from 9:00 AM 
to 3:45 PM each day in the 

elementary library.

mailto:KSheets@westcanada.org
mailto:KSheets@westcanada.org
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Dear Parents/Guardians, 

I wanted to reach out and thank everyone for the continued support here at the Middle/High School. In 

general, we have had a wonderful first semester and we look forward to an exciting spring semester. 

There are, however, a few updates I wanted to share with you as we move forward. 

First, we are pleased to announce the return of David J. Flood to our building. Mr. Flood is a renowned 

youth motivational speaker and he will be spending the day with our students on Monday March 4th. He 

will be speaking to our student body about dignity, respect, and compassion as well as discussing some 

key concerns such as safe use of social media and bullying. David will also be spending time in our 

classrooms and cafeteria as he enjoys spending time with our students outside of the formal assembly. 

Second, this is the first year our 7th and 8th grade students will be participating in Computer Based 

Testing for the 3-8 NYS Math and ELA exams. In an attempt to be proactive with upcoming state 

changes and demands, both our ELA and Math exams will be done using computers and/or iPads. We 

will begin exposing students to these programs in the month of February and will also be giving a 

practice session to test our technology capabilities in the building. We greatly appreciate all of your 

support in this matter. 

Lastly, I want to thank you for continuing to follow our requests to not disrupt the academic day by 

showing up to school unannounced.  Distractions to the day have been minimal and this has allowed us 

to maintain proper supervision and safety of the building at all times. Also, please remember to send 

notes with your students who will be picked up early, even if you plan to come in and sign them out. 

Your cooperation in these matters have been greatly appreciated. 

Once again, I look forward to another wonderful spring semester and if you ever have any questions or 

concerns please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

J.Kozak, MS/HS Principal 

West Canada Valley CSD 

March 2019                                                      District Highlights  “Keeping Quality in Education “

High School Principal Message
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Catherine Christensen - Living Environment, Mrs. Bryan - Catherine always puts 
her best effort into her work and helps others who may be struggling. She is 
always positive and respectful. Catherine is a quiet student and I can count on 
her to be on task. She is an excellent role model! Keep up the great work and 
attitude!

Louis Clarke - ELA 7, Ms. Blynt - Louis is a hard-working, diligent student. He is 
self-motivated, but also asks for support when he needs it. He is a delight to 
work with and is headed toward success this school year!

Ben Conover - Math 8, Mrs. Smith - Ben is doing an outstanding job in Math 8. 
His homework is always complete, he is attentive in class, his class participation 
is excellent, and he consistently scores well on tests and quizzes. Keep up the 
great work Ben!

Catherine Christensen - Algebra 2, Mrs. Kraszewski - Catherine is a very 
conscientious student. She always comes in to get the work if she will be out 
and completes the assignment on her own. Her grade in my class is reflective of 
all her hard work and dedication. Keep up the GREAT work Catherine. Mrs. K. 

Kolten Farber - Instrumental Music, Mr. Bonney - Kolten Farber has become a 
great leader in his trombone section in HS band. He recently completed his 
second method book in instrumental lessons - a great accomplishment for a 
sophomore in the first quarter. He always is on time, prepared and eager to 
learn new concepts and show his comprehension of assigned material. Kolten is 
a pleasure to teach and is a musically independent member/leader in the band. 
Keep up the great work Kolten and Congrats!

Hailey Haynes-Davis - Social Studies 8, Mr. Pullman - Hailey consistently puts 
forth her best effort. She is very cooperative and friendly to all. Her overall 
average in social studies is among the top in the 8th grade. Great job, Hailey!

Student 
Recognition 

Awards

March 2019                                                      District Highlights  “Keeping Quality in Education “
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 Caeli Campbell - Spanish College Now, Mrs. Foster - Caeli accelerates in Spanish. Caeli is willing to put in the extra 
work and is a joy to teach. Keep up the great job Caeli!

Isabella Coriale - H.S. Health, Mrs. Tuzzolino - Isabella is a pleasure to have in class. Every morning she is prepared and 
ready to learn. Her assignments are handed in on time and done well. She is a role model for other students.

Abraham Farrell - Regents Physics, Mr. Brown - Abraham has been excelling throughout the quarter in Physics. He is 
modest, confident, respectful, and motivated by success in the field. Never sell yourself short because you have endless 
possibilities.

Iszabella Hull - Spanish 7, Mrs. Kraszewski - What qualifications make my student of this month an outstanding role 
model? Consistent hard work, perseverance, a great desire to learn, continued participation, and amazing behavior. 
Iszabella possesses this all. She is fantastic student and a pleasure to teach. She always comes to class on time, very well 
prepared, and ready and willing to learn. Congratulations Iszabella. Keep it up :)  
 
Renee' Jenkins - Wind Ensemble, Mrs. Bonney - Renee' has been working so diligently on improving her musicianship 
and technique on the flute. She is kind and thoughtful and often can be found helping others without being asked. She 
was the principal flutist in the All-County Band this fall and was chosen to participate in the Area All-State Band. She is 
eager to learn and a pleasure to teach! Congratulations, Renee'- keep up the great work!

Nathaniel Lowell - Regents Chemistry, Mr. Brown - Nathaniel has been excelling in Regents Chemistry for the first 
quarter. His hard work, determination, and passion for the course is evident in everything he does. Continue your high 
level of achievement and great success will follow! 

Makenzy Morris - Global 10, Mr. Sarus - Makenzy’s work ethic and focus have been outstanding over the past several 
weeks and her average reflects this effort.  She has made a tremendous improvement from last year and she appears to 
be more motivated and consistent.  Her homework, quizzes, tests, and participation in class have all greatly improved.  
She is a polite young lady and a pleasure to have in class.

Kiersten Usyk - Instrumental Music Lessons, Mrs. Bonney - Kiersten is a hard working flutist. Her musical skills are 
consistently growing on her instrument and she shows a passion for learning and music. She can often be found in the 
band room practicing her instrument. She was chosen to participate in the All-County Band this Fall. I am so proud of 
you Kiersten - keep up the great work!

Kile Wood - Global Studies 9, Mr. Sarus - Kile has shown tremendous improvement from last year.  His grades in Global 
have improved greatly.  His attendance is perfect and he always shows up to class on time and ready to learn. Kile has 
been working on improving his organizational skills and keeping up with his homework assignments.  He is not afraid to 
volunteer during class and he is always polite.  Kile is showing positive signs of growth and maturity.  Keep working 
hard Kile! 

Student 
Recognition 

Awards

November
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Hanna Burdick - Math 7 Accelerated, Mrs. Goggin - Hanna is an incredibly strong 
math student. She is always prepared and willing to help others when needed. 
Hanna is kind to others, considerate, and very responsible. I truly enjoy having 
Hanna as a student in Math 7 Accelerated. Keep up the excellent work!

William Dingman - Social Studies 7, Mr. Youngs - William is having a successful 2nd 
quarter. He has become actively involved in class discussion. His efficient and 
organized work has lead him to become one of the most improved students this 
year. Keep up the good work.

Jasmine Hayes - English 9 and 10, Mrs. Raymer - Jasmine has taken a great initiative 
to double up this year in English 9 and 10. Not only does Jasmine complete all 
assignments for both classes, but she excels in all her work. She is an excellent role 
model for her peers and exhibits all qualities needed to make her successful in all 
her future endeavors. Keep up the good work!

Iszabella L. Hull - Social Studies 7, Mr. Youngs - Iszabella has been working hard this 
quarter. Her persistence and optimism has lead her to become one of the most 
improved students this year. Keep up the good work.

Chloe King - Basic Algebra, Mrs. Smith - Chloe has been doing a great job in math 
this year! She is putting forth excellent effort and is earning awesome grades. I 
have seen tremendous growth both in her skills and her confidence. I am so proud 
of you Chloe! Keep up the great work!

Edward Pink - ELA 8/Math 8, Mrs. Blynt - Ed is showing spectacular drive and focus 
this school year. He has been completing assigned work and putting forth is full 
effort across the board. He's a friendly, agreeable child who's a pleasure to work 
with.

Ryan Soron - AP Literature and Composition, Mrs. Ackman - Ryan has taken the 
initiative to be a source of assistance for his classmates as they are working on a 
major research paper, helping them with technology and structure questions.  He 
has been a great help to both me and his classmates.  Thank you, Ryan. 

 

Student 
Recognition 

Awards
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Bethany Bala - Living Environment, Mrs. Bryan  - Bethany always has a positive attitude. Every day, she is smiling and seems to be in a good mood. 
She is polite and helpful to her peers in class. Bethany also is excelling in Living Environment and puts effort into her work in order to get stellar 
grades. Keep up the great attitude and effort!

Portia Camardello - College Now Calculus, Mrs. Kraszewski - Portia puts forth 100 % effort and is taking this tough course even though it will take 
a lot of work on her part. I am very proud of the example she is setting.

Caeli Campbell - Senior Chorus, Mr. Duffer - Caeli has been a consistent leader in the soprano section in chorus throughout the year. She shows 
up to lessons and class ready to learn and willing to take risks in order to get better. Her attitude and work ethic set her apart from her peers.

Emi Hughes - Algebra 2, Mrs. Kraszewski - Emi works hard in this course and always has her homework done. Her grades are excellent, but even 
more important than that she sets a fine example for others. She also has no absences!!! Keep up the GREAT work Emi.

Emi Hughes - AP Studio Art, Mr. Pumilio - Emi has exceeded my every expectation with every assignment this year. In her free time she built her 
own loom and taught herself how to weave tapestries.

Bella Jackson - English 10, Mrs. Raymer - Bella is a very hard worker and completes all assignments in a timely fashion. Her participation in class 
discussion greatly contributes to the day's lesson and she has even volunteered to read main roles in "Hamlet" which can be very challenging. Great 
job and keep up the good work!

Margaret Jones - Instrumental Music Lessons, Mrs. Bonney - Margaret is a very dedicated student. She diligently works on improving her saxophone 
playing and is one of the strongest musicians in the Middle School Band. She has a beautiful tone and the tenacity it takes to become a great 
musician. She is currently working on a Level III NYSSMA Solo and has a good grasp on most concepts already! Keep up the great work, Margaret!

Jordan Kohn, Global 10, Mr. Sarus - Jordan's attitude and work ethic have improved tremendously.  She completes all of her assignments, her tests 
and quizzes are great, and she comes to class prepared and willing to work.  Jordan has become a mature and pleasant young lady to have in class.  

Caden Ludwig - American Sign Language 2, Mrs. Weakley - Caden is very engaged in this language class. He is an excellent role model for the other 
students. It takes visual understanding to read the gestural signs and facial expressions of others. He is very good at communicating in ASL.

Alexa McManus - Science 7, Mrs. Bryan - Alexa puts effort into all of her work in order to excel in science. She goes above and beyond by 
completing extra credit assignments and making illustrations to help her remember the material. Alexa has spent many days having friendly 
conversations with me and expressing her passion for science. She helps her peers when they are struggling and has a positive, friendly attitude 
every day. Keep up the great attitude and effort!

Jordan Murphy – High School Health, Mrs. Tuzzolino - Jordan is a pleasure to have in class. She is always prepared and ready to learn. She is a role 
model for other students.

Jordan Murphy - American Sign Language 1, Mrs. Weakley - Jordan is very enthusiastic in American Sign Language. She has shown great effort in 
learning many signs. She practices conversation in ASL with other students often. Keep up the great work!

Lanie Pink, Global 10, Mr. Sarus - Lanie's effort, work ethic, and commitment to her academics has been outstanding.  She has shown a tremendous 
amount of improvement.  She comes to class prepared each day ready and willing to work hard.  Her tests, quizzes, and homework have been 
stellar.  

Lydia Reimer - Wind Ensemble, Mrs. Bonney - Lydia amazes me every lesson with her dedication and improvement on the clarinet. She is a 
conscientious and diligent student, who in ninth grade plays as well as most twelfth grade students. She is working on a NYSSMA Level VI solo (the 
highest level solo) and is doing a marvelous job with it. She is pushing herself musically every day in ensemble and is really working on projecting 
her sound in a leadership role. Keep up the great work, Lydia!

Carmen Smith - College Now Spanish, Mrs. Foster - Carmen is an outstanding and conscientious student. Carmen takes the initiative to do the best 
she can on every assignment. Her drive and commitment to learning will suit her well as she pursues a college degree in the fall. Keep up the great 
work. Bien hecho!

 

Student 
Recognition 

Awards

January
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WCV Elementary Highlights

Pictured here are some of our K-2 students who have received Morning Program’s 
“Happy Camper” award. This award is given to students that exemplify respect and 

responsibility, kindness, and a strong work ethic. 

Congratulations, 
Happy Campers!
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Date Opponent Location

April 1 Old Forge Old Forge

April 3 Remsen WCV

April 5 Hamilton Hamilton

April 12 Notre Dame WCV

April 17 Dolgeville WCV

April 18 Frankfort Schuyler WCV

April 22 Little Falls Little Falls

April 24 Waterville Waterville

April 27 Oriskany TBA

April 29 Westmoreland Westmoreland

May 1 Morrisville-Eaton WCV

May 3 Poland Poland

May 6 NY Mills WCV

May 10 Dolgeville Dolgeville

May 11 Little Falls WCV

May 13 Waterville WCV

May 15 Oriskany Oriskany

May 17 Westmoreland WCV

Sports Spring Schedules

Varsity Baseball Schedule
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Date Opponent Location

April 1 Old Forge Old Forge

April 3 Remsen WCV

April 5 Hamilton Hamilton

April 17 Dolgeville WCV

April 18 Herkimer Herkimer

April 22 Little Falls Little Falls

April 24 Waterville Waterville

April 26 Oriskany WCV

April 29 Westmoreland Westmoreland

Varsity Softball Schedule

May 1 Morrisville-Eaton WCV

May 3 Poland Poland

May 6 NY Mills WCV

May 10 Dolgeville Dolgeville

May 11 Little Falls WCV

May 13 Waterville WCV

May 15 Oriskany Oriskany

May 17 Westmoreland WCV

May 20 Herkimer WCV
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Varsity Track Schedule
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Varsity Boys Golf Schedule

Date Opponent Location

April 17 Poland, Adirondack Woodgate Pines

April 23 Remsen, Adirondack Woodgate Pines

April 24 Adirondack, Remsen, Alder Creek

April 26 Remsen, Old Forge Newport GC

May 1 Oriskany, Adirondack Woodgate Pines

May 9 Holland Patent, Remsen Alder Creek

May 10 Cooperstown Newport GC

May 14 Cooperstown Leatherstocking GC

May 17 Holland Patent, Oriskany Shamrock GC

May 20 Sectionals TBA

May 30 CSC Tournament TBA
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Portia Camardello, Olivia Carney, Logan Steates, 
and Tanner Brennan were this years junior class 
representatives at the 4th annual Cooperstown 

conference. 

Student Athlete 
Leadership 

Conference 2019

More than 140 student athletes from 30 school districts around Central New 

York will be represented at “Positive Leadership is Powerful Leadership,” a day-

long conference planned Tuesday at The Otesaga.

Hosted by Cooperstown Central School’s Leadership Training for Athletes 

Program, the conference for high school juniors will feature several workshops 

as well as speakers such as Jess Jecko, Syracuse University’s senior field hockey 

captain and member of the USA National Field Hockey Team; and Brad Horn, 

the Hall of Fame’s vice president of communications & education.

Participating high schools include Camden, Central Valley, Cherry Valley-

Springfield, Clinton, Cooperstown, Dolgeville, Frankfort-Schuyler, Herkimer, 

Holland Patent, Little Falls, Morrisville-Eaton, Mount Markham, New York Mills, 

Notre Dame, Oneida, Oriskany, Remsen, Richfield Springs, Sauquoit Valley, 

Schenevus, Sherburne-Earlville, Sidney, Town of Webb, Unadilla Valley, Unatego, 

Vernon-Verona-Sherrill, Waterville, West Canada Valley, Westmoreland and 

Whitney Point.

Congratulations, 
Jordyn Conte!
1000 Points!
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WHAT’S  HAPPENING 
AROUND WCV 
SCHOOL?  

Let the pictures 
tell our story!
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West Canada Valley
Central School District

5477 State Route 28

P.O. Box 360

Newport, NY 13416

Non-Profit

Organization
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District Office

Mr. DJ Shepardson

Superintendent

315-845-6800

Fax: 315-845-8652

Business Office

Kelley Crossett  

Business Manager

Elementary School

Mrs. Correne Holmes

Principal

Jr/Sr High School

Mr. Jeremy Kozak

Principal

Calendar

Mar. 11, 2019
7:00 PM - 7:30 PM

Board Of Education Meeting 

Mar. 12, 2019
7:00 PM - 8:00 PM

Music In Our School Choral 
Concert

Mar. 15, 2019 - Mar. 16, 2019
All County II

Mar. 23 & 24, 2019
Drama Club Presentation: 

Nun of Your Business

Don’t forget to check the West

Canada Valley website for the most

up to date information about

sporting events, upcoming

meetings, or current happenings at 

the school!

Visit us at
www.westcanada.org!


